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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
May 9, 2011 

 

Members present:  Selectmen – Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin 

Robinson; Road Foreman – Ralph Staib; Clerk – Kent Young; resident - Michael Koolis. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30PM.  Selectmen’s Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Town Garage Project:  The delivery of the building has been delayed by two weeks to mid-

June.  The old building has been removed and the slab broken up.  Chris Liller stated that 

installation of bulwarks was recommended to protect the doors of the new building on the 

exterior and interior of each door.  The Selectmen agreed to have them installed.  Chris Liller 

will request that they be added to the project.  Ralph Staib said that the fuel pump / tank area will 

need to be reworked to allow for plowing, without driving over the tank.   
 

Town Highway Business:  West Jamaica Rd. Paving.  Ralph Staib believes that the pavement 

quality of last year’s paving project was not to Town / State specifications.  The Selectmen 

recommended having the pavement independently tested before a course of action is considered.  

Ralph Staib will discuss the issue with Vermont Local Roads.  Transfer Station:  Ralph Staib 

reported that Windham Solid Waste Management District (WSWMD) has agreed to take the 

waste paint left at our transfer station at no charge, as it was not taken during last year’s pick-up, 

as intended.  WSWMD will send containers for transport and the Road Crew will deliver it back 

to them.  Recreation Area:  Al Dupell will look into the cost of gates onto the ball field and the 

skating rink.  Both existing gates have been damaged.  The Selectmen also agreed to have the 

lighting for the sledding hill and skating rink split out and placed on two separate push-button / 

timed switches. 

 

Stratton’s 250
th

 Celebration:  A committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 10 at the 

Town Office. 
 

Minutes:  Greg Marcucci moved to approve the minutes of April 25, 2011.  Kevin Robinson 

seconded – all concurred. 
 

Dog License report:  The Clerk presented the Dog Licensing Report for 2011.  The Selectmen 

accepted the report and requested that it be forwarded to the Dog Warden. 
 

Town Hall Curtains:  The Selectmen agreed to pay Helen Eddy $20.00/hr for her work on the 

curtains.  Larry Bills so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn.  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned at 8:15PM. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


